Muriel Mining response re ABColombia rejoinder 

6 July 2009

Muriel Mining sent the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre the following statement in response to a report by Colombia Solidarity Campaign:

- http://www.reports-and-materials.org/Muriel-Mining-response-re-Colombia-Solidarity-Campaign-report-16-May-2009.doc
ABColombia issued the following rejoinder: 

- http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/ABColombia-response-re-Muriel-Mining-16-Jun-2009.pdf 

For links to all relevant materials, please click here: 
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/MandeNorte 
In response to the rejoinder from ABColombia, Muriel Mining sent the following statement: 
· Muriel Mining Company (MMC) wishes to reiterate its policy of responsible mineral exploration, and in particular reaffirms its commitment to the well-being and development of communities in the area of its Mandé Norte project in Colombia, and its conviction that the project should move forward in an environment of respect and collaboration.  

· At the Mandé Norte project, MMC has carefully respected all legal obligations, and has received community support through a formal process of prior consultation.  This process was fully documented, approved by Colombian authorities, and declared by the Supreme Court to have been conducted in a way that was fully consistent with national and international law.  After such a process, it has been frustrating to see this exploration project unlawfully blocked, despite having full legal permission and community support.  Going forward, MMC’s efforts will be focused on explaining the process, and working with communities in a way that can offer positive opportunities for all.  

 

· MMC believes that every legal, public, or private organization, and every citizen, has the legitimate right to work together towards the well-being of communities and their interests.  It hasn’t been the intention of Muriel to discredit any organization nor to associate the work of anyone with organizations that are on the margins of the law. 

 

· MMC remains committed to listening to communities, community leaders, and community groups, and other interested parties, and informing them about all of the details of its exploration project, in each stage of the project.  Information about the project and decisions made regarding the project will be shared openly, in an ongoing manner, which is one of our commitments to the community, and is consistent with Colombian law. MMC will continue to address any questions about environmental, social, economic, or labor issues regarding its project, and will continue to work together with local communities to follow through on its social and environmental commitments, as agreed upon during the community consultation process. 

